
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL WORK SESSION 

 
June 12, 2017 

 
 
 

A work session of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 12, 2017, at 5:30pm, at the Sharpsburg 
Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council 
Member; Stan Parten, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.    
 
Mayor Staley called the session to order at 5:30pm. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The following items were discussed: 
 
2019 – 2025 SPLOST project list – the items on the list are in the amount of $342,000 and are for future 
long range plans.  The list will be voted on in the council meeting and a copy will be attached to the minutes. 
 
Streetlights – The county was called in to discuss and locate the damaged electric lines (done during park 
construction) for the streetlights.  The junction box was located and the town’s electrician has ordered the 
needed parts. 
 
Playground – The tree house needs to be stained.  The other items have been ordered which include a slide, 
seesaw, spring horse and frog.  They should be arriving in the next few weeks.  The storm drainage pipes 
under the tree house need to be painted on the inside. 
 
Donations – Several donations have been made for the playground.  The Quilting Ladies raffled off a quilt and 
donated $800.00.  The Art Class had a raffle of art and various other items and raised $110.00.  Council 
Member Cole and family are donating a spring horse.  The Clerk donated a climbing dome.  Council Member 
Rhodes will be donating the wood for the swing set. 
 
There being no further business before the Council, the work session was adjourned. 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


